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Service Change Notice 25-61 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
830 AM EDT Tue Aug 12 2025 
 
To:       Subscribers: 
          -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
          -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
          -NOAAPort 
          Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:     George Jungbluth, Director 
          NWS Office of Dissemination 
 
Subject: Decommissioning of the Radar Level II Monitoring Website: 
Effective October 7, 2025 
 
Effective on or about October 7, 2025, the National Weather Service (NWS) 
will decommission the Radar Level II Monitoring Website accessible at the 
following URL: 
 
  https://radar2pub.ncep.noaa.gov 
 
An updated replacement website, called NL2, can be found at: 
 
  https://www.weather.gov/nl2/NEXRADView 
 
The NL2 website is supported operationally and users are encouraged to 
start using it immediately.  
 
The decommissioning of the Radar Level II Monitoring Website is part of 
the NWS’s effort to modernize its dissemination services, including 
updating and consolidating disparate dissemination applications into more 
modern, scalable and useful services. 
 
If you have questions, please contact: 
 
Ryan Solomon 
NWS Office of Dissemination 
Ryan.L.Solomon@noaa.gov 
 
This and other NWS Service Change Notices can be found online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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